Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Podiatric Medicine
The Board of Podiatric Medicine hereby gives notice: that on February 11, 2022, an Order was filed on the Petition for Variance or Waiver. The Petition for Variance or Waiver was filed by John Hurchik, D.P.M. on December 15, 2021, seeking a permanent variance or waiver of Rule 64B18-17.005, F.A.C., which requires that during the first biennium or within 24 months of initial licensure, whichever ends later, practitioners are required to obtain five (5) hours of continuing education in the subject area of risk management by attending one full day of a meeting of the Board of Podiatric Medicine at which disciplinary hearings are conducted. The practitioner is then exempt from any other continuing education requirements for his or her first renewal except for a 1-hour course on human trafficking and the hours mandated for prevention of medical errors and HIV/AIDS. Petitioner also sought a waiver from the rule requirement due to the fact that there are vacancies on the Florida Board of Podiatric Medicine, and therefore the Board lacks a quorum and is unable to conduct disciplinary hearings.

The Notice of Petition for Variance or Waiver was published in Vol.47, No.245, on December 21, 2021, in the Florida Administrative Register. No comments were received on the Petition. The Board, at its meeting held on January 27, 2022, voted to deny the Petition for Variance or Waiver finding that Petitioner failed to demonstrate how the strict application to the rule would create a substantial hardship or violate the principles of fairness.

A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Kimberly Marshall, Executive Director, Board of Podiatric Medicine, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin # C08, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1708, kimberly.marshall@flhealth.gov.
